
CMIA
GSR/DCM MEETING

December 4, 2005, Adrian
Hosted by Lenawee Co. InterGroup and District 2

Chairman: Rachel S., email: Chair@cmia32.org
Rachel S. opened the meeting with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer, A.A. 
Preamble, and the Responsibility Pledge.
Secretary: Michael A. K., email: Secretary@cmia32.org
Roll Call:

• 32 GSR’s and Alternates were in attendance. 
• 2 New GSR’s attended. 
• 1 GSR’s attended for their second time. 

The 12th Tradition was discussed by Joe G. and the 12th Concept was discussed by Bruce 
H.
The 1st Tradition will be presented by Stanley P. and the 1st Concept presented by Dennis S. 
in Corunna 

Minutes were accepted.
Treasurer: Mark C., email: Treasurer@cmia32.org
Beginning Balance:   $4,271.87
    
Income:    
Group Contirbutions  2,651.27  
Baskets  100.25  
Coffee Pot (GSO)  51.85  
    
Total Income:  $2,803.37  
    
Expenses:    
DCM's 400.00   
Archives 50.00   
Secretary Seed Money (Mike K.) 156.79   
GSO (Coffee Pot) 51.00   
Forum Fund (2005)    
Corrections Literature (CMIA Lit) 500.00   
Host Expenses - Flint Unity Council 300.00   

Treasurer's Expenses (Mark C.)    
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Registrar (Steve H.) 50.00   

    

    
Total Expenses: (1,524.85)   
    
Ending Balance:   $5,550.39
 

Literature: Lyle T., email: Literature@cmia32.org
Beginning Balance $409.99    

Income:   Expenses:  
Sales 1,241.30  Purchases 1,610.39
Committees and non-
taxable 1,027.97  Travel Expenses 55.00

   Storage 50.00
Sales Tax 74.51    
Total Income: $2,343.78  Total Expenses: (1,715.39)
     
   Ending Balance $1,038.38
   Inventory valuation $13,215.21
 

Finance Committee: Stanley P., email: Finance@cmia32.org
Number of members present: 
Beginning Balance $5,550.39
Expenses 742.98
Expenses "pending approval" 700.00
Ending Balance $4,107.40
Treatment Facilities: David B., email: Treatment@cmia32.org
We opened with the serenity prayer. We talked about treatment facilities in Michigan and 
about bridging the gap. We had one new member, Michael L. from Whitmore Lake.
Archives: Jim D., email: Archives@cmia32.org
CMIA started in 1951. We attended the 2005 Spiritual Home coming in St. Louis, MO. last 
weekend. This was the 50th Anniversary of Bill Wilson turning the AA program over to the 
members at the International Convention in St. Louis in 1955. There were over 1200 people 
from all over the world and there were 79 tables of archives display. The most complete and 
varied display anyone will ever see. Thank you for your continued support.
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Special Needs: Jim M., email: Specialneeds@cmia32.org
There were 5 people in attendance. We talked about the GSO Guidelines so that we can 
carry the message to deaf alcoholics. Open talks in district12 are trying to get a signer for the 
deaf but the group needs to pay the fee for a signer. How to fix our meeting so everyone 
"hears". In Grand Blanc there is an open talk with a signer Sunday at 7:30pm.
Corrections: Art M., email: Corrections@cmia32.org
Bill H. opened the meeting with serenity prayer. No secretary. No Treasurer. No Old business. 
No new business. Had discussion on under age youth offenders. Lyle had 3 releases. 
$500.00 went to 9 facilities.
Grapevine: Ron B., email: Grapevine@cmia32.org
(No report)
CPC Committee: Chuck C., email: CPC@cmia32.org
(See PI report)
Public Information: Stanley P., email: PI@cmia32.org
PI and CPC met together and Stanley P. chaired with six members present. Chuck C. asked 
the finance committee for $50.00 for CPC kits and discussed the material and the information 
regarding schools, probation officers, etc. and how we communicate with them. Jim, M from 
the special needs committee informed us that he is working with a nurse at McLaren Hospital 
to contact the right committee to set up literature in the emergency room there. Next month 
the committee will pick out a pamphlet and study it with the committee. Our nominations from 
last month were premature.
Forum: Bruce H., email: Forum@cmia32.org 
Sign ups for the 2007 Forum at Upper Arlington, IL in November 2007 continues each month 
at CMIA attendees who have not attended a forum sponsored by CMIA and who sing up the 
most times can be sponsored by Area Assembly. Sign the yellow sheet at the registration 
desk at each Area meeting. This month Chuck C. an attendee at the last forum will discuss 
his experience there.
Website Committee: Michael K., email: Website@cmia32.org
Dennis is still updating site regarding past CMIA minutes and delegate's reports. If anyone 
has received any Spam mail as a result of an e-mail redirect from our site please inform the 
committee. The committee has presumed that once the site was operating smoothly: there 
would be very little to do anymore than update data and it appears we are reaching that point.
Registrar: Steve H., email: Registrar@cmia32.org
(No Report)
GSR Orientation: Larry S., email: AltDelegate@cmia32.org
We had seven attendees at the committee this month of which two were new GSR's present 
for their first Assembly meeting. We discussed the duties of a GSR and the importance of the 
service position, the difference between a group and a meeting. Passed out the Area 
handbook and other GSO literature. Had a good question and answer period.
Delegate: Jesse W. P., email: Delegate@cmia32.org
(See Delegate Report Archives)
Delegate's Report 12/05
Old Business:
Nominations were reopened for the two positions on the finance committee. There were no 
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other nominations. Joe G. and Chuck C. were elected to the two positions by acclimation. 
They will be replacing Mike K. and Stanley P.
New Business:
Announcements:
Dennis S, past delegate, has been chosen by the statewide committee to coordinate the next 
Mock Conference and the pre-registration process scheduled for March.

**Next Month CMIA will be meeting in Corunna, MI, January 8, 2006 
 

In Service
Michael A. K.


